
 

 

 

 

 

Events for your diary  

 

Lots of things have been happening around the club since last month. The ride 
on mower had to be fixed. 2 push mowers where serviced so a lot of mowing 
got done. Great to see site owners tidying up around their sites. If you have not 
done around your site yet, please get onto it. Many members also mow around 
other peoples’ sites which is great. This brings me to another point. There are a 
few site holders we have not seen for a while so you may like to consider 
relinquishing your site as we are not a storage facility. Also, if you stay over at 
the club for a period of time then please let a committee member know of your 
intentions as we do have a 100 nights maximum stay policy. It is up to the 
individual to record the number of nights they stay. We don’t want to have to 
start pointing the finger. Arrangements over 100 nights can be made. 
The working bee went well last month. Read Mike’s report in this newsletter 
(P3).  
You may have noticed 10 km/h signs have gone up around the grounds. Please 
adhere as closely as you can to this speed as we don’t want anybody injured. 
There are a couple of speedsters around so please take note. 
Our last committee meeting covered a lot but some good outcomes were 
agreed on. Our insurance bill has come up for renewal and is a significant 
amount. We are not covered for full replacement so be careful with fires etc. 
December is fast approaching with our custodians Toni and Steve are starting 
their role on the 1 December. We are lucky to have them so please assist them 
when and if you can. Thanks heaps to those who looked after bookings over the 
last 7 odd months. The number of bookings taken so far for the next 2 -3 
months is huge so take time to have a chat to our visitors and make them 
welcome. 
The yearly NZNF AGM will be held at the Waikato club on the 9th of December. 
I am our delegate so will be attending. Great to see Andy putting his hand up 
for Database Secretary. I will be standing down as NIVP. (North Island Vice 
President). The marketing role and NIVP are still to be filled so if you are 
interested, please let me know. 
A very special thanks to Judith for all her work on the new letter over the last 
few years. Nice to have Claire on board. Judith has also been looking after 
visitors for a few years now when we do not have custodians. 
That’s all folks. As usual I am always available for a chat.  

 
Every Sunday 3pm on the 
deck for Afternoon Tea - listen 
for the bell  
 
November  

Sat 18th Night of the Pom’s 
Party  

Sun 19th Life Drawing  
11am-3pm 
 
Sat 25th Sounds on the 
Lawn/BYO BBQ/Meet Santa  
December 

Fri 1st  Committee Meeting 
5pm 
Note unusual day and time, 
all welcome 
 
Sun 10th Life Drawing 
 11am-3pm  
 
Mon 25th Xmas Day Waifs & 
Strays 
lunch @ BBQ area 
 
Sat 30th Nude Years’ Eve 
Continues to 2nd Jan  
 
January 2024 

Sat 20th- Mon 22nd 
WNC Mini-Fest & catered 
dinner  

 
 

Around the Grounds 
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 The warm, sunny and dry weather for 
the October Working Bee on 29th 
ensured a good turnout of volunteers 
and a great deal was achieved on that 
day and on some fine days since 
 
  A huge “thank you” to those who 
turned up and worked so hard and 
contributed to the list of 
achievements. Thanks also to the 
many who complete a huge amount of 
work, often un-noticed, outside 
working bees 
 

 Fence by Ross and Shirley’s 
caravan repaired 

 Concreting and grass seeding 
of mowing strip beside 
pétanque piste 

 Tree trimming & mulching 
 Lining and plastering of store 

room  
 Hot tub stripped of paint 
 Painting and upgrades to 

cabins 
 Pool up and running, 

replacement gas hot water 
shower installed  

 BBQ area readied for summer 

 Weed-mat and mulch 

installation around plantings 

 Extra visitor carparks started by 
playground 

 
Mike M 

The hot tub is 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
for maintenance 

 

 The good news is that all the 

paint has been removed. The 
bad news is that the stainless 
steel has started to pit.  To 
ensure longevity of this 
wonderful asset, leaving it 
“naked” is not an option.  It is 
planned that the remedial 
work will be completed in 
December. 
 

In the meantime, the indoor 
spa will still be available and 
the swimming pool is currently 
25 degrees. 
 
 

A big shout out to Patrick 
who has been working 
tirelessly to improve the track 
surface and the signage for 
both the Lookout Track and 
the Beech Track. 
See the Hall Noticeboard for 
the updated Walkers Guides. 

Many thanks to those that 
contributed to fixing the fence 
with our neighbour on the North 
side. 
 
The work has ensured that the 
woodshed won’t slide into the 
stream and makes the whole area 
safer for those using the 
Contemplation Garden.   It also 
allows the continued planting of 
natives in this area and helps 
maintain our privacy 
 
 

 
A very big thank you to Kay 
Hannam and Brian Williams for 
the kind donation of lilies and 
freesias for the club’s garden.  
Thanks to Jude and June for 
planting them 
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Dig out your Union Jacks…  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Saturday 
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WNC Executive Committee 

 

President   president@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Treasurer  treasurer@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Secretary  secretary@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Membership  membership@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Newsletter  news@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Reservations  reservations@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Club Mobile Phone 027 330 6212 

Website  www.wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Facebook  https://www.facebook.com/Wellington-Naturist-Club-117328105044719 
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